City of Walhalla
Board of Equalization Meeting of

Thursday April 15, 2021
Mayor Belanus called the Board of Equalization meeting of the Walhalla City Council to order at 7:07 P.M., Thursday April 15, 2021 at City Hall. 
Alderman Present: Raela Kalis, Leeroy Carpenter, LaRae Horgan, Karen Dumas
Absent: Larry Schill & Myrna Styles
Also Present:  Zelda Hartje  
Zelda Hartje, City Assessor, presented the Council with her Equalization Report.  Zelda Hartje reported on any increases and decreases on the residential and commercial properties in Walhalla.  Mrs. Hartje stated she was instructed to increase properties to their full true market value. There were seven residential notices of increase sent. Per Section 6 from the State of North Dakota, Mrs. Hartje raised commercial properties 9% this year.  Mrs. Hartje also stated that per a mandate by the Pembina County commissioners, all exempt property was to have a full value by 2021.  These properties would be added to the tax rolls, but not be taxed.   Mrs. Hartje also reported that empty lots are considered commercial property.  Mrs. Hartje stated that property owners with adjoining parcels should contact the courthouse and have the parcels combined into one.
Motion by Mrs. Dumas to accept all work done and entered in the books by Zelda Hartje. Second by Mr. Carpenter.  Ayes, all; Nays, none.  Motion passed.
Motion by Mrs. Dumas to adjourn the meeting, second by Mr. Carpenter.  Ayes:  All, Nays:  None.    Motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 7:58 pm.
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